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Dan Rodgers 
Gerry Hopfmueller 

 

 

P&C Committee 

President: Troy Vukojevich 
Vice President: Barbara Harvey 

Secretary: Michelle Jahn 
Treasurer: Bree Day 

Website 
deanmorepandc.org.au 

Email 
president@deanmorepandc.org.au 

 

 

P&C Newsletter  

Contact   

Yvette McBain  0412 076 662 

 
School Banking 

Undercover Area 
Thursday at 8:15am 

 
Second-Hand Uniforms 

Fridays 8.15am – 8.45am 
Karin Hunt 0412 112 987 

 

 

New Uniform Sales 

Tuesdays 8.15am – 9.00am 

 

School Details 

21 Deanmore Road, Karrinyup WA 6018 
  

  Phone: 9341 1610 
  Fax: 9245 2405 

School Hours: 

Start      8.50am 
Recess  11.00-11.20am 
Lunch   12.20-1.00pm 
Finish    3.00pm 
  

Canteen Days 
Wed, Thurs, Fri 

Phone: 0409 618 759  

 
Canteen Volunteers Coordinator 

Yvette McBain 

Dental Clinic 

Phone: 9245 2664 
Operated on Deanmore Primary 
School site. 

As this is the final newsletter of the term, and first semester, I would like to congratulate all 
our students on their efforts during the first half of the year. By now parents would have read 
their child’s Semester 1 report and discussed how they have performed and the progress they 
have made. Having had the opportunity to read many reports most students should be proud 
of their efforts and fully deserve a good two weeks break. When we return they have the       
opportunity to continue their fine work and look at was to improve further.  
 
Next term we have several staff on long service leave and new teachers will fill their roles until 
their return. The staff taking leave is as follows: 
 
 Carol Griffiths will be on long service leave during Term 3 and will be replaced by Lynda 

Messom. 
 
 Megan Tetley will be taking long service on Wednesday’s from Rm. 7 and will also be     

replaced by Mrs Lynda Messom. This will mean that Rm. 7 will have the same teacher 
for the whole week. 

 
 Tracy Wacker will be on long service leave in Term 3 and her role will be filled by Rosie 

Allen (Wednesday – Friday) and Lauren Filov (Tuesday). Rosie and Lauren have been at 
our school all of Term 2 completing their final teaching practicum. Both of these ladies 
only have a couple of units to complete until they are fully qualified classroom teachers. 

 
 Mrs Lisa Low will take long service leave and Lauren will cover her work with students, 

although the timetable will be different. 
 
I have no doubt that Mrs Messom, Miss Allen and Miss Filov will all be warmly welcomed into 
the Deanmore Primary community and will be valuable additions to our staff and school. 
 
Unfortunately the end of this term will see Ms Tash Niederberger leave Deanmore Primary. 
For family reasons Ms Niederberger has to return to Switzerland. This is a considerable loss to 
not just the students in her class, but to the school as a whole. I know that everyone will wish 
her the very best and if we are ever in the position to have her back on staff it would be a 
great positive for us. We will all miss you. Mrs Victoria Unwin will replace Ms Niederberger. 
Mrs Unwin is originally from the UK where she has had many roles including that of a Deputy 
Principal and Principal. In Western Australia she has worked at Mullaloo Beach Primary and 
Craigie Heights Primary. Most recently Mrs Unwin has been working as a University supervisor 
for student teachers on practicums at schools and has been completing NAPLAN marking. I 
have no doubt she will be an asset to our school for the rest of the year. 
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A Word from the deputY 

The school has had a request regarding dogs being tied up right at the entry gates. When a dog, and in some cases several 
dogs, is tied up immediately at the gate it is proving difficult for parents with prams and small children to get through. Also 
for some children this can be frightening if they are not used to dogs. I appreciate that parents are following the rules and 
keeping dogs off the school grounds and know that they will be mindful of the needs of their fellow parents and our           
students. 
 
Finally I wish everyone a safe and relaxing school holidays. Please remember that school starts again for students on       
Tuesday 19th July. 
 
 
George Craig 
Principal 

NAIDOC  WEEK 
In Week 1 of Term 3, teachers and children will be            
participating in activities celebrating the history, culture 
and achievements of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander 
people. NAIDOC Week begins on July 4th. Further              
information can be found at  http://www.naidoc.org.au/ 
 

UNIVERSITY  of  NSW 
Congratulations to the following students who completed 
the Digital Technologies test and achieved these results; 
 
CREDIT Arran B, Dylan C, Josh S, Daniel T, and 
 Brandon Z. 
MERIT Raafat E 
PARTICIPATION Lara A, Clayton B, Magnus D, Zack F,   
 Oliver L, Evan M, Luke Mi, Jamie R,    
 Ashton S, James h, Jack K, Patrick L,    
 Nati M and Angela P. 
 
Certificates will be presented at the next assembly. 
 

TIMES  TABLES  CHAMPIONS 
The Times Tables Champions for this week are the students 
in Room 5.  Room 5 has won the competition 5 times this 
term. Well done! 
 
The most improved room over the term is Room 7. The 
class average improved 45% over the ten weeks. Well 
done!  Certificates were distributed at today’s assembly. 
 

YEAR  4  PEAC  TESTING 
The students in Year 4 will be offered the opportunity to be 
tested for possible inclusion in PEAC courses in 2017.       
Information about PEAC can be obtained at: 
http://www.northmetropeac.wa.edu.au/    Notes will be 
sent home in Week I of Term 3. 
 

STUDENT  REPORTS 
Student reports were sent home on Wednesday. If you 
have any questions or would like to discuss your child’s   
educational progress please make an appointment with 
your child’s teacher.  Parents are encouraged to regularly 
meet with the class teacher to discuss your child’s            
educational progress. 

CAR  PARKS 
Student safety is very important to the staff at Deanmore 
Primary School. Please drive very carefully in the school car 
parks.  The car park in front of the office is for staff only. 
Please do not drive into the car park. 
 

ASSEMBLY 
Today’s assembly, conducted by Room 8 children, was      
excellent. Well done.  The next assembly will be conducted 
by the children in Room 5, Mr Micevski’s Year 3 / 4 class on 
the 29th July. 
 

SCHOOL  PHOTOGRAPHS 
Whole school photographs will be taken on Wednesday 24th 
and Thursday 25th August. Further details will be sent home 
in Term 3. 
 

DEANMORE  “SWIMMING POOLS” 
Many children, under the  supervision 
of their parents, took advantage of 
the “swimming pools” that developed 
in the playground on Tuesday.  Mr 
Downes wished he could have joined 
the students. 
 
INTERSCHOOL  CARNIVAL 
The children in Year 5 and 6 participated in a lightning      
carnival last Friday. Girls and boys were encouraged to     
participate in any of the activities. The results were        
pleasing; 
  FOOTBALL                      FIRST 
  NETBALL  A                    THIRD 
  NETBALL  B                    FIRST 
  SOCCER                          SECOND 
 
Congratulations! 
 

CHARLIE  CHARLIE 
Charlie, Charlie is an inappropriate game that your children 
may have seen on the internet or talked about with their 
peers.  Please consider talking to your children about this 
activity. 
 
Mr Downes 
Deputy Principal 

http://www.naidoc.org.au/
http://www.northmetropeac.wa.edu.au/


 

Merit Certificate recipients 

Rm 1 Rm 2 Rm 3 Rm 4 Rm 5 Rm 6 Rm 7 

Josh S 
Maya L 

Michelle B 
Oliver W 

Brenden V 

Kai V 
Molly M 

Rylee J 
Amelia H 

Jonah D 
Samantha K 

Niamh C 
Riley L 

Grace O 
Caitlyn P 

Rm 8 Rm 9 Rm 10 Rm 11 Rm 12 Rm 13 Rm 14 

Oscar K 
Beth B 

Lauren O 
Billy W 
Jack W 

Ethan B 
Olivia A 

Ella S 
Jack L 

Polly K 
Xavier G 

Leo M 
Max G 

Alby H 
Charlie S 

Raphielle F 

Rm 15 Rm 17 Rm 18 Rm 19 Rm 20 Deputy  
Principal’s Award  

Greg Downes 

Aussie of the 

Month Award 

Eli R Aiyana R 
Arshan B 

Elena M 
Joseph H 

Paige A 
Ella B 
Indi H 

Mitchell R Josie H 
Year 1 Room 11 

Chloe I 
Year 4  

Room 18 

Important Dates 

18th July 
 

School Development 
Day 

19th 20th 21st 22nd 

25th 26th 27th 28th 29th 
Assembly 

Room 5 Year 3/4 

Nationally Consistent Collection of Data- School Students with Disability 
 
WHAT IS THE NATIONAL DATA COLLECTION? 
The Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on School Students with Disability (the national data collection) is an annual 
collection that counts the number of school students with disability and the level of reasonable educational adjustment 
they are provided with.  
The information collected by schools will be provided to all State Governments to inform policy and programme improve-
ment for students with disability.  
 

WHO WILL BE INCLUDED IN THE NATIONAL DATA COLLECTION? 
The definition of disability for the national data collection is based on the broad definition under the Disability Discrimina-
tion Act.  
 

For the purposes of the national data collection, students with learning difficulties such as dyslexia or auditory processing 
disorder as well as chronic health conditions like epilepsy, diabetes or asthma, that require active monitoring by the 
school, may be included. 
 

HOW WILL MY CHILD’S PRIVACY BE PROTECTED? 
Protecting the privacy and confidentiality of all students and their families is essential. Personal details such as student 
names or other identifying information will not be provided to local or federal education authorities. 
 

IS THE NATIONAL DATA COLLECTION COMPULSORY? 
All education ministers agreed to full implementation of the national data collection from 2015. This means that all 
schools must now collect and submit information annually on the number of students with disability in their care and the 
level of adjustment provided to them.  
 

FURTHER INFORMATION 
Contact the school if you have further questions about the Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on School Students 
with Disability. 
 

Jo Marwick 
Deputy Principal 



 

Classroom snapshots 



 

 

Deanmore Dads Dash 
 

On behalf of the Deanmore Staff and the Deanmore Dads Group I'd like to 
thank you all for your fabulous support of the Deanmore Dads Dash Event.  
The atmosphere was amazing and the turn out of school community     
members to support the kids was incredible. The kids ran, they jumped, 
they laughed and squealed as we threw the paint and raised a magnificent 
total of $2,957 for the P and C. 
 
Deanmore has always had the most magnificent school       
community  and your support for all school events helps us to 
make Deanmore the vibrant, happy and stimulating place it is 
for your wonderful kids. 
 
Special thanks to Justin Juracich for leading the organisation of                                    
the Dash from the front ! 
 
TEAM DEANMORE # TOGETHER 
 
Dan Rodgers 

Deanmore Kindergarten Students 
Our Kindergarten students had a visit from two librarians representing the City of Stirling 
libraries during Week 9.  All students participated in a wonderful reading session and    
later received a “Better Beginnings” Literacy Pack to take home.   

Classroom snapshots 

Selected students in Year 5 and 6 have been competing the Eagles Cup and Lightning Carnival Competitions and 
have performed magnificently as a group, teams and individuals.  
 
This term we: 
 
 Won the Eagles Cup AFl Competition and will be presented with the trophy by an Eagles player on August 10th. 
 Won the Dockers Shield AFL Lightning Carnival. 
 Deanmore are still UNBEATEN in AFL on the oval since moving to the new school! 
 Won and were unbeaten in the Netball B Lightning Carnival. 
 Were unbeaten in the Soccer Lightning Carnival, finishing a very close 2nd place and improving impressively all 

term. 
 Finished level on points with the other 2 top teams in the Netball A competition. 
 
Most  importantly the kids as a group came together under the Team Deanmore banner, competed sportingly,            
competitively and all players were encouraged and supported by all.  
 
A huge thank you to the following parent helpers who assistance has been invaluable and much appreciated  
Greg  Mickle, Ash Nesbit and Sam Prumm.  
 
Our thanks to the other competing schools and especially Yuluma PS and Doubleview PS who hosted this year’s 
Lightning Carnivals.  



 



 


